
 

 

 

 

ATTACHMENT 7 

September 28, 2020 email from the Oglala Sioux Tribe to EPA-BLM 



From: ostnrrawrd@gwtc.net
To: "J spottedbear"; "Robinson, Valois"; lkimball@blm.gov; "President bearrunner"; wilsonrodeo@goldenwest.net;

Rdzephier@hotmail.com
Cc: "Mario Gonzalez"; "Jeffrey C. Parsons"; "Travis Stills"; "T brings"; rickbell1206@gmail.com; "Hannan LaGarry";

"Lisa Cummings"; "Harold"; "D ross"; tompb@oglala.org
Subject: OST - EPA/BLM Consultation Meeting (concerns) for October 2, 2020 proposed scheduled meeting
Date: Monday, September 28, 2020 3:54:36 PM
Attachments: OST Sept 27 COVID letter.pdf

OST Sept 27 lockdown prep letter.pdf

Greetings, All:
 
Ms. Kimball, (BLM) Ms. Robinson,(EPA) and OST Technical Team, (Dewey-Burdock - ISL Mining)
wanted to let you all know about some of the issues that have come up on the Pine Ridge
Reservation in the last few days that may affect the government to government consultation
schedule.  Unfortunately, there has been a spike in positive COVID-19 test results on the Reservation
and as a result the Tribal Council’s schedule, including the Oct. 2 meeting, is now in flux.  I am on
quarantine right now myself, for 14 Days due to being exposed to someone positive, and I need to
have a negative test before I can return to work presumably October 5, 2020. I know there are other
concerns from tribal members too.  Attached are two documents that help explain the current
situation – 1) a letter from President Bear Runner announcing the closure of the Tribal Government
building and ordering employees to test and quarantine; and 2) a notice from the OST COVID-19
Response Task Force asking everyone to prepare for a possible Reservation-wide lockdown.  I will
update you all as I learn more.  We are working to put together a proposed schedule for the
technical meetings, but may first have to wait to see how the OST Government and Tribal Council
responds to this threat. Please let me know if anyone has any questions or if you do not receive the
attachments.
 
Reno L. Red Cloud Sr.
OST Water Resources Department / Administrator
1-605-867-5624 (office)
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